
From: Kester, Tony
To: Pondy, Kevin <pondyk@aging.sc.gov>

Date: 11/21/2013 3:24:21 PM
Subject: FW: NAPIS and Rural

From: Karen Carter [mailto:kcarter@scacog.org]
Sent: Wednesday, November 20, 2013 4:41 PM
To: Aging, PSA Help; Kester, Tony
Cc: Steve Pelissier
Subject: NAPIS and Rural

While reviewing NAPIS reports, AAA staff are finding a large number of clients listed in AIM as “Urban”, when in fact it 
should be rural. AT the July 17 meeting, it was stated that the AAA's were going to be able to determine “rural” or 
“urban” rather than the zip code designation.

Is it still the thought of the LGOA? When users attempt to input “urban” or “rural” into the AIM system, that part is
grayed out and the used can't make that designation.

The current NAPIS report is not going to show the true amount of rural clients served this past federal fiscal year.

Karen B. Carter, Aging Director
Appalachian Council of Governments 
30 Century Circle, PO Box 6668 
Greenville, SC 29606
864-242-9733, kcarter@scacog.org
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